# Frodsham CE Primary School NEWSLETTER



As God's family we love, learn and play together.

12th May 2023

Dear All

We have been enjoying 4 day weeks here in school! What a fantastic day we had last Friday, celebrating King Charles' Coronation. Hopefully it is an historic occasion the children will long remember. Having our very own mock coronation helped us all to understand the symbolism and formalities of the ceremony. We thoroughly enjoyed waving our flags and cheering at our procession and thank you to those of you who could make it to hear us sing the national anthem. Then it was back to school for a lovely royal picnic prepared by Mrs Weedon and her team. In the afternoon there were fun activities and our crown parade to finish. I was absolutely blown away with the creativity of the crowns and how different each one was. Thank you to everyone for all your hard work. It was also absolutely lovely to see the children dressed up so smartly. There were some amazing outfits! This week has been SATs week and Y6 have made us incredibly proud. What an amazing, positive attitude they have had all week and we could not have asked them to do more. They have definitely shone their light brightly. I hope they can celebrate with something lovely this weekend and it's only another week until they get to go to the Conway Centre for a fun packed week. Over the next fortnight it will be Y2's turn as they participate in the KS1 SATs. Good luck to them all; I know they have been working super hard in preparation and you will be brilliant!

wish everyone a wonderful weekend; I know I will be enjoying Eurovision very much. Kindest regards, Mrs Kirby

# Coronation Celebration Day for King Charles III

Thank you to all the children, staff, parents and governors who made our Coronation Day such a success. We don't know when there will be another one so it was good to make this one a day to remember.

"It was very nerve wracking because I was in front of quite a few people and getting crowned, and it was exciting because I was King!" Jonah, Y5

"I enjoyed the crown parade. I liked making my crown." Elijah, Y1

"I enjoyed the maypole dancing and running around with the ribbons." Bodhi, Y3

"I liked eating my picnic lunch outside. I liked the sweeties!" Cody, Rec















# Sports News

Yesterday our reception class attended a mini kickers football tournament at Helsby High school. They all played 6 games of football throughout the afternoon and worked very hard showing



resilience and determination to succeed. Well done reception, we are so proud of you. Finally thank you to all of the parents who supported us on Thursday, we could not attend these events without your continued support.

### Year 6 SATs

# Early Years Forest School

SATs week for Yr6 has gone very really well. The children have enjoyed starting their day by sharing breakfast together. A huge thank you to our PTA, Mrs Weedon, Morrisons, and Cowards for the sausage/bacon butties to keep them 'fuelled up!'









Nursery class made their own campfire bananas in forest school. We had lots of fun singing songs while our bananas cooked on the fire. We loved discovering the melted chocolate and marshmallows inside when they were ready to eat!









## Notices

A reminder that children are not to wear black trainers as school shoes. Thank you for your support in maintaining our high standards of uniform. It does help to maintain our high standards in behaviour and learning too.

If you know of anyone with green fingers who would like some paid gardening work to help look after our beautiful borders at the front of school, please get in touch with the office.

### Summer Fair

Save the date, the Summer Fayre will be held on Friday 7th July 17:30-19:30. If you are able to support with sponsorship, raffle prizes or entertainment please email



the PTA at <a href="PTAFrodshamCEP@gmail.com">PTAFrodshamCEP@gmail.com</a>. We look forward to seeing you there!

A massive thank you to Cowards and Morrisons Frodsham for supporting the Year 6 SATs breakfast.

# News from Rev Elaine

Dear Friends,

We have many different services and events at

church:

**Holy Communion:** 

Sundays at 8am and 10am.

Tuesdays at 7pm

**Messy Church** for families at 3pm every 1st Sunday of the month during term time.

**Still Point:** a reflective, quiet service at 4pm every 3rd Sunday of the month.

**Toddler praise:** for babies and preschool children at 10am every Wednesday during term-time.

If you prefer to take a "quiet few minutes" at home – you may like to listen to our Podcasts "Say one for me" where along with reflective music we will

here from many different people in our community about their experience of prayer. Find them on our Facebook or Website every Wednesday / Sunday.

Love and blessings, Rev Elaine



# Dates for the Diary

Monday 15th—Fri 26th May Monday 22nd—Fri 26th May Friday 26th May Friday 26th May Monday 5th June Tuesday 6th June Tuesday 6th—7th June w/b 12th June Y2 SATs
Y6 Residential to Conway
Yr 3 Class Assembly 9.05am
Finish for half term
Inset day
School opens
Y2 Residential to Foxhowl
Y1 Phonics Screening check
Y4 Multiplication Check

Friday 16th June
Friday 23rd June
Tuesday 27th June
Friday 30th June
Mon 10th/Tues 11th July
Wed 12th Thurs 13th July
Friday 14th July
Thursday 20th July
Friday 21st July

Y2 Class Assembly 9.05am
Yr1 Class Assembly 9.05am
KS2 District Sports
Sports Day
Y6 Induction Day Helsby High School
Yr6 Leavers' Play
Reception Class Assembly 9.15am
Yr 6 Leavers' Service
End of Term